Crackdown on ginger traders


THE tendency among elements in the business community to maximise profits at the cost of public health has been brought to the fore by the recent crackdown on ginger-processing plants in the federal capital. To the alarm of consumers, it has come to light that ginger sold across the country is routinely soaked in an acidic solution that significantly increases the tuber’s weight besides making it cleaner and thereby more attractive to the buyer. For unscrupulous ginger traders, a blemish-free product that weighs four times as much as it ought to in its natural form translates into massive, albeit tainted, cash windfalls. Health concerns and violations of the Pure Food Act evidently take a back seat in this scenario. Health experts confirm that consumption of ginger subjected to such treatment, said to involve a toxic brew of sulphuric acid and baking soda, may cause mouth and gastrointestinal ulcers, even cancer. Widely used as a spice or garnish, ginger is not grown on a commercial scale in Pakistan and is imported from countries including Bangladesh, Burma, China, India and Singapore. The imported ginger is first stored — and, it now emerges, chemically treated — in Islamabad prior to its dispatch to markets throughout the country. So far there is no word from official quarters on how consumers can safely distinguish between contaminated and acid-free ginger.

This latest revelation comes on the heels of growing concerns over food safety, in particular the hazards posed by fruit and vegetables grown on farms irrigated with industrial effluent-mixed water. Among other potentially harmful practices, pulses and lentils are frequently dyed to enhance their visual appeal to buyers. Taking a cue from the welcome campaign against tainted ginger, it is time the relevant authorities made a concerted effort to ensure not just the right price but also the quality of food items.

